
Newsletter #16 - Te Pānui o te kura o Rāwhiti:  29 October 2021 
E ara ake ana i te ūruhi 

Rising Above The Ordinary 

From The Principal -  Te Pū kāea a te Tumuaki 
 
Kia ora koutou 
Welcome to Term 4. I hope you managed some time with your 
children over the break. As per usual we have a very busy term 
ahead, even at Alert Level 2, so please keep an eye on the calen-
dar. 

The term started with a bit of a bang for the Year 7&8 students 
heading off to Wainui camp on the first day. By all accounts they 
had a fantastic - although rather damp - time. The Christchurch 
Symphony Orchestra was at school all of last week running 
workshops for children in Ta whirima tea and Papatu a nuku. Over 
the week children had 4 lessons with members of the orchestra, 
working on a piece to perform to the whole school on Friday. It 
was a fabulous performance - and we are grateful to have been 
one of the schools chosen by the CSO to work with. 

We have recently made three new appointments to our teaching 
staff. Koha Mason, Fi Glasgow and Emma Burgess will all be join-
ing our permanent teaching staff from the beginning of 2022. We 
are really looking forward to working with these talented educa-
tors - chosen from a really strong field of applicants all wanting 
to work with our children. 

I am not sure what information we filled our school newsletters 
with prior to Covid’s arrival - but below you will find information 
as to how we are currently operating.   
 
We are currently in Alert Level 2 and while in this Alert Level 
there are a number of restrictions including:  

continues on next page ... 

 
 
 
 
 
 

NOVEMBER 

2&3 Ta whirima tea Art Gallery 
 Trip 

8th BOT Meeting, 6pm 
11th SCHOOL CLOSED—Teacher 

 Only Day 
12th SCHOOL CLOSED—Show 

 Day 
19th Whole School Assembly 
26th PTA Mufti Day for Xmas 

 Raffle 
 

DECEMBER 
7th Year 8 Formal 

9th BOT Meeting, 6pm 
10th Rumbustification Day 

13th Showcase Assembly 
 1.15pm 
14th Leavers Assembly, 6.30pm 

15th Last day of school: 
 11am Poroporoaki 

 12pm School ends 
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RESILIENCE     Apatahi     “We Bounce Back” 

From The Principal  continued … 
 
 Drop off and Pick Ups - these will continue at the gate. If you must come onto school grounds please 

wear a mask. I am concerned at the number of people entering our school without masks and 
expecting to communicate with our staff. Please wear masks if you have to come onto the school 
grounds. If you have secondary school aged children picking up siblings after school please share 
this information with them as they too must wear masks and remain outside the gates while waiting. 

 
 Face Masks on School  Buses - The exemption from wearing face coverings for students on school 

transport has been revoked under the COVID-19 Public Health Response (Alert Level Requirements) 
Health Order. This means that everyone 12 years and older legally must wear a face covering on 
school transport services (both Ministry and regional council-operated) at all alert levels unless they 
have an exemption. This includes the bus to technology. If your child has an exemption please pro-
vide a copy of this to the school office and we will add this information  to their file. 
 

 Unwell Children: Tamariki are to stay at home if they are sick, or displaying any cold or flu like 
symptoms. We will not be holding children in the sick bay if they have any of these symptoms.  We 
will be making contact with parents, caregivers or emergency contacts to arrange collection. This is 
in the interest of everyone’s health. 

 
Term 4 Events at Alert Level 2 
Under the current alert levels, some school events are not able to take place, or have to take place with 
alternative organisation. Already this term we have seen disruption to the Monday Touch Tournament, 
the Town Hall Music Festival has been cancelled (for the second year in a row), and the Zone Athletic 
Sports have also been cancelled. We did hold our Mihi Whakatau to welcome new students yesterday 
and this has been filmed so that we can share it with you soon. Our Athletic sports went ahead this week 
- with no spectators. We understand that some of you found this disappointing - we did too - but we are 
doing our best to meet the requirements placed on schools at Level 2. 
 
The current information states, "..we (Ministry of Education) encourage you to consider adopting a sim-
ilar stance to government decisions more generally – that is, take a precautionary approach when decid-
ing whether to host a gathering or large event… “Even if your event is considered to be for education 
purposes, unless it is really necessary to give effect to the curriculum, we recommend you avoid such 
events until alert level 1.  An example of this is prize-givings – though they are an important aspect of 
school life, they are not a curriculum requirement.” 
 
The government has signalled that Alert Level system will be changing to a ‘traffic light’ system once 
optimum vaccination levels have been reached, and so we will update you when more information 
comes to hand. 
 
Fingers crossed that some of the traditional term 4 events will be able to go ahead. 
 

continues on next page ... 

https://govt.us3.list-manage.com/track/click?u=2f59fcd18a691d315b5a045cb&id=7ab7d91902&e=cdbe2c1f44
https://govt.us3.list-manage.com/track/click?u=2f59fcd18a691d315b5a045cb&id=7ab7d91902&e=cdbe2c1f44
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INTEGRITY     Wairuatanga     “We Stand” 

 
From The Principal  continued … 
 
Mandatory Vaccinations  
On 25 October 2021, the COVID-19 Vaccination Order came into effect.  This Vaccination Order makes 
COVID-19 vaccinations mandatory for anyone working onsite at a school who may come into contact 
with students.  
 
It applies to: 

 all school staff (teachers, support and other onsite staff) 
 contractors 
 volunteers 
 anyone else engaged to provide onsite services. 

 
Our vaccination register is already set up as staff have to have had their first jab by 15 November. 
 
This requirement also applies to contractors, volunteers and anyone engaged to provide onsite services. 
This has an implication for all parents and volunteers who help with coaching, school trips, reading in 
classrooms, or any parent who is likely to come into contact with our tamariki. They will have to pro-
vide proof of vaccinations and be on our register. 
 
Everyone will have to provide proof of vaccination -  this will be either by immunisation card being sit-
ed which we will copy and put on file, or an SMS from a health provider until certificates are available.  
 
It’s important to note that the Vaccination Order overrides any Privacy Act right to not provide medical 
information, but the requirement to properly record and store information remains. Please be assured 
that your information on the confidential register is stored securely. 
 
If you are engaged on our school site in any way e.g. parent helping in a learning studio, you will be con-
tacted for this information shortly.  
 
In the meantime, stay well everyone, and please follow the guidelines as we do our best to protect our 
Ra whiti School community. 
 

Noho ora mai,  
Liz Weir 
Principal 
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SUCCESS     Angitu     “We Achieve” 

 

Principals Awards 
Ngā tāonga a te Tumuaki 
 
Rongo-mā-tāne 
Abby, Bella, Blake, Brooklyn x2, Charlie M, 
Charlie W, Gabby, Inka x3, Isaac VDL, Izzy x3, 
Jaxon R, Jesse x2, Kaia L, Kristian, Lacey x2, 
Lakey, Leilani x2, Lewis, Makayla x2, Opal x2, 
Pania, Pearl, Rad, Ricky x2, Sione-Pongi, Tikaia 
x3, Tilda x2, Xavier, Willow x2 
 
Tawhirimatea  
Jukah, Zavier  

 
Hats for Term 4 
 
Our Sun Smart policy requires all 
children to wear a Ra whiti School 
sunhat in Terms 1 and 4.  
 
We have been giving children plenty of reminders of 
over the last two weeks, and from Monday any chil-
dren not wearing Ra whiti hats will be required to sit 
under the covered area in front of the learning studios 
during break times. If you still need to buy a hat for 
your child they are $12.50 and can be purchased from 
the school office. 

Teacher Only Day this term 
As part of the Teachers Contract we have a 
number of Teacher Only Days we can take.  
 
This terms Teacher Only Day is going to be 
held on Thursday 11 November so school 
will be closed. 

 
Learning Studio Placements 
for Next Year 
Planning is well underway for 2022. Although 
staffing has not yet been finalised  we are now 
looking at the studio placements for next year.  
 
The link below is an opportunity for parents 
who wish to provide information for us to con-
sider as we make decisions about classes for 
2022.   Only fill out this form if you have im-
portant information that you wish us to take 
into consideration while making the class 
placement decision OR you would like to notify 
us that your child will not be attending Ra whiti 
School in 2022.   
 
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/
e/1FAIpQLSezXiIsvCVnqUM0DVWdS_sBdJrnz
Gf_3obbwxUY8jb5DPw1og/viewform 
 
The deadline for registering your thoughts is 
Friday, November 5th.  

 

Success@Rāwhiti  
 
Congratulations to Aaliyah C 
who received a Merit award 
for her recent exam with the 
Royal Academy of Dance.  Well 
done Aaliyah. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Also well done to Dylan D who placed 3rd in the 
Thompson Skateboard competition in the weekend. 
 
 
 
 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSezXiIsvCVnqUM0DVWdS_sBdJrnzGf_3obbwxUY8jb5DPw1og/viewform
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSezXiIsvCVnqUM0DVWdS_sBdJrnzGf_3obbwxUY8jb5DPw1og/viewform
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSezXiIsvCVnqUM0DVWdS_sBdJrnzGf_3obbwxUY8jb5DPw1og/viewform
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EMPATHY     Manaakitanga     “We Care” 

Year 6 Students Visited Tech 
Last week our Year 6 students staying at Ra whiti in 2022 went to technology to get a taster of what 
they can look forward to next year.  Here are some of them sporting their newly made glasses! 

 
Rāwhiti School Policy Review 
 
Each term, board members, staff, and/or parents are asked to  review and comment 
on specific policy.  
 

This term there is only one policy being  reviewed that parents can give feedback on:                     
 
Maori Educational Success 

 
To read and review policies online, please log on to the SchoolsDocs website: 
 
http://rawhiti.schooldocs.co.nz/ 
User name ‘Rawhiti’, password ‘East’ or see Kim in the office for a hard copy. 
 
Click on each policy up for review, read through them, then click on the red UNDER REVIEW button 
and leave your comments. 
 
Feedback is due by the last day of term. 

https://rawhiti.schooldocs.co.nz/
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RISING ABOVE THE ORDINARY 

Community Notices – Ngā pānui a te hapori  

(Notices placed here are contingent on space and do not reflect the views or opinions of the school.) 

https://www.flipsnack.com/ylcsi/winter-2021-newsletter-uiw7fipvxn.html


Rāwhiti School Newsletter                                                                                                                #16, Term 4, 2021 

RISING ABOVE THE ORDINARY 

Community Notices – Ngā pānui a te hapori  

(Notices placed here are contingent on space and do not reflect the views or opinions of the school.) 

Waipara Adventure Centre are excited to announce 
the arrival of our new ENCOUNTER FAMILY SUM-
MER CAMP. 
 
Our family camps are Christian based and we are 
happy to announce Sam & Jodi Tolley from Church 
Unlimited who will be the guest speaker for our En-
counter Camp. The ministry times are filled with 
programmes for all ages with speakers, time to 
connect, music and more, which are all optional. 
 
Registrations are currently open for our Breakaway 
Family camp held from 27th December – 2nd Janu-
ary but spaces are limited and filling up fast, so 
why not check out our Encounter Family Camp. 
 
With our new Encounter Family Camp you can 
choose from a fun filled half week excursion or how 
about stay for the full week with plenty of activities 
to fill in your time or just sit and relax in the sun 
with friends and family. 
 
So come along and enjoy our new family adventure 
from the 9th-15th January 2022 at the Waipara Ad-
venture Centre. 
 
Just click on the link below which will take you to 
our booking site or if you have any questions just 
email us at bookings@waiparaadventurecentre.nz 
 
https://waipara.venue360.me/public/events/
homepage 

mailto:bookings@waiparaadventurecentre.nz
https://waipara.venue360.me/public/events/homepage
https://waipara.venue360.me/public/events/homepage

